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Items for inclusion in the newsletter can be left at 34 Dozule Close or email clerk@leonardstanley-pc.gov.uk or telephone 01453 822287 (there 

is an answerphone, if there is no reply please leave a message). Please make sure all items are handed in before 5pm on the Friday before the 

next edition is distributed.  Space is allocated on a first come, first served basis, so to guarantee that your item is included, please send it in as 

early as possible.       Thank You.  

 

 
 

 
AT ST GEORGE’S AVENUE, KINGS STANLEY, 

TEMPORARY ROAD CLOSURE – 9TH OCTOBER 

9.30 a.m. to 3.30 p.m. for one day 

On Behalf of Openreach Tel: 03700 500792 

 

A new group, “Happy Hookers” crochet and 

crafting,  starts Wednesday, 9th October at 7.30 

p.m. at The Bell Inn, Selsley.  All levels welcome.  

Starter kits provided and feel free to share wool etc. 

and join for a natter.  More information from The 

Bell : Phone: 01453 753801 

Email: info@thebellinnselsley.com 

 

ST SWITHUN’S CHURCH SOUP & CAKE LIGHT 

MEALS 

In October we will begin the Soup and Cake light 

meals again with its ‘pay as you feel’ policy. Start 

date for this is not settled at the moment but 

details ready early in the month so please keep a 

look out or contact us, your two churchwardens: 

 

Pat Savage 01453 822996 

 

Julia Bogdiuliewicz 01453 828372 
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LEONARD STANLEY FRIENDSHIP GROUP, 

VILLAGE HALL AT 2.15 p.m. 

We returned to the village hall after a short 

summer break and it was gratifying to see nearly 

the full quota of members , plus 3 

visitors.  Unfortunately there had been a mix up 

with the speaker, so we quickly improvised and 

people chose a tune and gave the reason why, plus 

'embarrassing moments' which caused a few laughs 

and then ended up with a Quiz. 

I think everyone was just glad to be back and meet 

up for a natter and catch up.   Besides the raffle, we 

had a plant, flowers , veg and fruit stall , with cakes 

which did well.  Money raised will go towards the 

annual outing in July. 

Next month, our meeting is on 14th October and 

Super Troopers will be entertaining us how ENSA 

women entertained the troops on the front line of 

World War II.   Plus, it is Subscription time, which 

will still stay at £20 pp.  Please put your money or 

cheque in an envelope with your name and tel no,  

to make it easier for the Treasurer.    Visitors are 

always welcome. 

Chris Phillips 

 

 
 

LEONARD STANLEY FILM CLUB – 19th OCTOBER 

in the Village Hall 

The film for October is a well acted and scripted 

film, which received 4 Academy award 

nominations,, plus other awards and amongst other 

actors, stars Emma Stone. 

It is a 2011 period drama based on a novel of the 

same name and tells the story of a young white 

woman and her relationship with two black maids 

during the Civil Rights Movement in 1963. 

Coffee at 9.30 am, followed by film and don't forget 

that annual subs of £20 is due. 

Really good value as there is a film every month of 

the year, with December also having a Christmas 

lunch get together. 

For anyone who would like to come and join the 

Film Club, just come along - you will be made most 

welcome. 

Chris Phillips 

 
 

 
 


